THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2011 AT 7:30 P.M.
The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President Jeff Gahan at 7:30 p.m.  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and President Mr. Gahan. 

INNVOCATION (if minister is present)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:

Mr. Caesar asked Mr. Jeffers to come forward and explain to the council that he is asking that they appoint someone to be part of a committee for the Park’s budget
Roger Jeffers informed the council that they are putting a committee together of City and County officials to discuss the new agreement. He stated that the last one was in 2001 so they would like to get all parties involved to come to a new agreement that is fair to everyone. 
Mr. Zurschmiede informed them that the Riverside District Committee met prior to this meeting and the administration gave them information tonight which they should all have on their desks.
Chief Juliot informed them that the new fire trucks are in and they can come out after the meeting and look at them.

Mr. Wilkinson presented the council with monthly financial information for the Sewer Utility as well as the lien information. He informed them that they have almost reached their reserve requirements and this should be reached by the end of the year. 
Mr. Malysz addressed the council and presented them with a current paving list. He stated that the list is primarily streets that the council suggested to them and streets that ranked high on the street repair report. He explained that at Central is in the Industrial Park and will be paved with Industrial Park east TIF money. He informed them that they are getting complaints from citizens that they are paving alleys, but it is his understanding that was the wish of the council and the Mayor would appreciate it if they would inform their constituents. 
COMMUNICATIONS – MAYOR
APPOINTMENTS:
APPROVAL OF CF-1 FORMS:
INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

READING
A-11-25
Ordinance for the Appropriation of Tow in Lot Funds
Messer 1&2
Mr. Messer moved for the first and second reading of Bill A-11-25, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor

Mr. Messer explained that this is to pay off the expenses from creating the lot and to carry them through the end of the year.

Mr. Coffey asked if there was money in this fund to cover fuel costs.

Mrs. Garry explained that they would have to change the wording of the ordinance in order to do that and next year they could check the surplus funds and do an additional appropriation for a gasoline line item. 
Z-11-08
An Ordinance for the Vacation of an Unimproved Alley
Messer 1&2



Pursuant to a Petition filed by Matthew and Lisa Hunter


Mr. Messer moved for the first and second reading of Bill Z-11-08, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor

Mr. Messer stated that the alley that they are requesting to vacate abuts a piece of property that they have no record of the owner for. He asked Mr. Wood if they vacated the property without consent could it later throw a liability onto the city. 
Scott Wood explained that he provided them with a map and stated that in his 23 years he has heard this property referred to in many different ways but there is no record of it being dedicated for any of these uses. He stated that it was once owned by someone by the name of Knight and either had no descendents or the descendents do not know about this piece of property. He stated that this vacation would not prohibit access to this piece of property and actually does not disturb it at all. He stated that the council may be able to leave those 8 feet up in the air to which Mr. Hunter may be able to quiet title the property or the council could recognize that there is no owner present to speak on the property and vacate the entire piece. 
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the property, the lack of ownership and recourse for future ownership claims, and the existence of a utility line in property. 
A-11-22
Ordinance For Appropriations and Tax Rates

Caesar 3



(General Fund)

Mr. Caesar moved for the third reading of Bill A-11-22, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor. Bill A-11-22 becomes Ordinance No. A-11-31
Mr. Caesar informed them that they have had several meetings regarding the budget and they got some information from the State that says that their maximum levy should be about $132,000.00 more than what they thought so he wants to make an amendment to reflect that change and with that change they will be producing a balanced budget for 2012. 
Mr. Caesar moved to change the amount from $18,606 to $18,738, 685 and that the $123, 328.00 for contractual services to be moved from the Board of Works contractual line item to the City Council, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor. 
A-11-23
Ordinance For Appropriations and Tax Rates

Benedetti 3



(Flood Control)

Mrs. Benedetti moved for the third reading of Bill A-11-23, Mr. Coffey second, all voted in favor. Bill A-11-23 becomes Ordinance No. A-11-32

A-11-24
An Ordinance to Fix the Non-Reverting Budgets

Caesar 3



For the Year 2012

Mr. Caesar moved for the third reading of Bill A-11-24, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor. Bill A-11-24 becomes Ordinance No. A-11-33

MISCELLANOUS ITEMS:
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC (non-agenda items):
IN COMMITTEE:
TABLED ORDINANCES:

Z-11-5

An Ordinance for the Vacation of a Public Way

Benedetti 3



Pursuant to a Petition Filed by New Albany Floyd



County School Corporation
ADJORN: 

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m. 
_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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